
 

 

September 2014 

 

Greetings dear Brothers and Sisters 

in the name of our Lord and only 

Savior Jesus Christ! 

 

I have been waiting in anticipation 

for the campuses to open. They 

finally did and we were so excited 

to again spread the word to 

students. 

 

Until heaven and we will never 

fully know the extent of our impact 

for Christ but here is a little glimpse 

of what I saw happening recently on 

campuses. 

 

While in Troy, New York we 

visited the elite, R.P.I. College. This 

is where many of the smart ones 

attend. Everything went well, lots of 

tracks were being distributed I had 

some great one to ones. I started 

preaching the gospel in the open air 

and not before too long I had a 

student named, Will approach me. 

He wanted to know more about 

what I was saying. I recall him 

asking many good questions and 

although I did not see him fall on 

his knees call and upon the name of 

the Lord then he was very grateful 

and thanked me for speaking to 

him. Please pray for Will. 

 

I had another good one to one at 

R.P.I. that I caught on camera with  

a student whose name is Dakota. 

Rather than taking up space here I 

have just inserted a link with 

excerpts from our conversation. 

http://www.biblegreg.com/video/r-i-

p-or-r-p-i 

 

Later that day a student name, 

Jessica came to speak with me. At 

first I honestly thought she was 

going to be the typical type that 

express how we should not be 

sharing our faith openly but make 

friends and wait for them to ask us 

about our Christianity. As bible 

believers, we know the gospel is the 

power of God unto salvation not our 

friendliness our lifestyle. Of course, 

that is not to say that we are not to 

be friendly and live godly.  In any 

event, I came to find out that she 

was a believer. Jessica told me she 

was overwhelmingly encouraged by 

our presence there and the 

preaching. In fact, she said that we 

were an answer to her prayers. She 

told me she had been praying to 

meet some other Christians and be 

encouraged to share her faith on 

campus. It can be very discouraging 

on campuses as a Christian student 

being bombarded with the ungodly 

teaching and influences. Please 

remember her in prayer. 

 

Campus Officer Scoffs Law & 

Federal Court! 

We had a blessed time at Hudson 

Valley Community College again. 

However, just as we were loading 

up to leave at the end of the day two 

campus security officers 

approached our vehicle. The one 

officer said that we could not even 

pass out Gospel tracts unless 

approved by the campus. When 

citing my Federal Court case he 

interrupted me and said he didn't 

care what the Federal Court had to 

say. Praise God we were finished 

and leaving so the damage was 

already done to the kingdom of 

darkness. There' was no point in 

wasting our time when we could be 

redeeming the time so I just walked 

away disgusted at his ignorance and 

lack of wanting to uphold the law 

over campus policy. Sadly this is 

what the Schenectady City Police 

told me before they arrested me in 

2006. Here is the short video clip 

from the camera on my phone: 

http://www.biblegreg.com/video/ca

mpus-officer-scoffs-law-federal-

court  

 

Speaking of Schenectady County 

Community College, the doors still 

remain wide open to spread the 

Gospel. We visited SCCC in the 

second week of September with no 

problems whatsoever. It was a 

blessing to show my boys where 

their dad was arrested for the cause 

of Christ. Now eight years later 

there were eight hands passing out 

tracts at SCCC instead of just two. 

:-) As arrows are in the hand of a 

mighty man; so are children of the 

youth." (Psalms 127:4) 

 

Here' is a video clip from Mohawk 

Community College of a student 

who at first professed to be an 

atheist but then change His 

statement.. 

http://www.biblegreg.com/video/ath

eist-recants-2014 

 

Watch the boys singing and tracting 

at Syracuse University and 

Onondaga Community College.  

http://www.biblegreg.com/video/da

vis-boys-su-occ-fall-2014 

http://www.biblegreg.com/video/r-i-p-or-r-p-i
http://www.biblegreg.com/video/campus-officer-scoffs-law-federal-court
http://www.biblegreg.com/video/atheist-recants-2014
http://www.biblegreg.com/video/davis-boys-su-occ-fall-2014


 

Sadly, I accidentally deleted lots of 

pictures and videos. Maybe this was 

a blessing because this letter has 

taken a week to edit and space 

would fail me to tell of the other 

campuses but all went well at them 

too. However, I felt you would like 

to hear this final story. 

 

Both, Josiah and Joseph recently 

made professions of faith in our 

Lord Jesus Christ since our last 

prayer letter! While parked at a 

local church ground I walked in the 

church building to find Josiah and 

Joseph preaching to their imaginary 

congregation. I gathered the boys 

around to sing some hymns to 

praise our Lord and Saviour as we 

often do. After several hymns 

Josiah said, "Dad let's pray." We got 

our faces began to pray aloud 

individually. Sometime later, Josiah 

moved close to me with tears 

streaming down his face and said, 

"Dad I don't want to sin anymore, I 

want to get saved." After he called 

out to God to save him I gave him a 

hug and he immediately turn to 

Joseph, and grabbed him by his 

shoulders and shook him, looking 

him in the face saying, "Joseph you 

need to get saved, you need to trust 

Jesus right now!" Yes, conversion 

makes us a soul winner with 

concern about other people's souls. 

Josiah had told me that he had 

wanted to get saved for a while but 

was afraid to ask. I'm glad he 

overcame his fear! Before going to 

bed that night he told me, "Dad, 

now I'll only die once!" The next 

morning when Josiah awoke he had 

a great big smile on his face, looked 

at me and said, "Dad, You know 

what? God cast my sins in the 

depths of the sea!" I'll tell you this 

all sure blessed my heart.  

 

Josiah continued to witness to 

Joseph the next day. When I left for 

a doctor’s appointment I noticed 

that Joseph was sitting outside our 

camper reading his Bible. Upon 

returning a good while later he was 

still there sitting reading his Bible. 

He told me he had been there the 

whole time reading. Afterward I 

saw Josiah and him sitting under a 

tree reading the Bible and 

conversing together. Later that day 

Joseph approached me and told me 

he too wanted to trust Christ. I was 

a little reluctant and wanted to make 

sure he was not just doing this 

because Josiah had done it out of a 

copycat reaction. I believe he was 

sincere and understood his 

commitment and so after talking 

with him he called on our Lord for 

salvation. Well they since both 

pressed me to be baptized and we 

did so at the Baptist Retreat on 

Labor Day. How fitting because we 

know that we have rested from our 

labors and entered in to Christ's 

labors. Heb. 4:9 " There remaineth 

therefore a rest to the people of 

God. 10  For he that is entered into 

his rest, he also hath ceased from 

his own works, as God did from his. 

11  Let us labour therefore to enter 

into that rest, lest any man fall after 

the same example of unbelief." 

Glory to God!  

 

Please continue praying for the 

many campuses ahead as we are off 

to several states. Also, I have made 

plans to take a trip into Mexico and 

down to Belize in December when 

the campuses are out to preach. 

 

Thank you so much for your 

prayers, support & care for us! Feel 

free to share this email with a friend 

who can also help to pray. If this 

email has been an encouragement to 

you please let us know or pass it 

along. You may like to send us a 

finical gift and lay up treasure in 

heaven and help meet our needs at 

the same time. You can do that at 

this link here: Donate or send 

support to: Evangelism Missions, 

PO Box 533, Lobeco, SC 29931. 

 

Tell some one about Jesus today! 

 

The Greg S. Davis Family 

http://www.biblegreg.com/

